
HAYWARDS INTERCHANGE
HOW TO GET AROUND
A HOW TO GUIDE

We’re about to switch traffic onto the new Haywards interchange. 
If you’re driving straight through on State Highway 2, the main change you’ll notice 
is that there are no more traffic signals. Please stay in the right-hand lane where 
possible, to allow those accessing State Highway 58 to use the new off-ramps.
If you’re driving north on State Highway 2, from Wellington, and want to head 
onto State Highway 58, you’ll need to take a temporary off-ramp on your 
left which then joins the new roundabout. This layout is needed 
while the construction team finishes work in this area, and it’ll 
change to a standard layout over the coming months.
If you’re driving towards Wellington on State 
Highway 2 from Upper Hutt, and want access 
either Manor Park or State Highway 58, 
you’ll take the off-ramp on your left.  
Turn left to Manor Park or follow 
around to the right to State 
Highway 58.

If you’re driving on State Highway 58, you’ll use the new 
roundabout to go left to head north on State Highway 2 towards 
Upper Hutt, or take the second exit on the roundabout to access 
Manor Park. To head south towards Wellington, continue around 
the roundabout to the right.
The separated cycle paths will be opening in June, so if you’re 
on a bike, you’ll need to travel through the interchange the 
same way you do at Dowse for the moment. If you’re wanting 
to get on or off State Highway 58, just use the off-ramps and 
roundabout.
While the interchange layout is new please be patient. There’ll 
be plenty of signage to guide you and a lower speed limit will be 
in place to allow everyone to get used to the new layout. 
For more information, please visit www.nzta.govt.nz/haywards, 
or call the project team on 0800 007 425.
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